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_________________________________________________________ 

 
SUBJECT: ARTICLE 4 DIRECTIONS TO REDUCE SPECIFIC PERMITTED 
DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS WHICH IMPACT ON THE QUALITY OF THE 
CONSERVATION AREAS OF NEWPORT AND TENBY 

 
Purpose of Report 
 
This report seeks approval for the confirmation of Directions pursuant to Article 4(2) 
of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 as 
amended (‘the Order’) in relation to the Conservation Areas of Newport and Tenby. 
 
Members resolved at the NPA meeting of 25th March, 2015 that such a Direction be 
made in relation to the land within Newport and Tenby Conservation Areas and that 
the proposed guidance note for householders be approved, subject to suggested 
amendments. 
 
The consultation process was initiated on 27th March, 2015.  
 
Legal Background 
 
Fully covered in the previous report to National Park Authority meeting (March 2015). 
 
Procedure for making Article 4(2) Directions 
 
The Direction comes into force on the date of service or publication of the notice 
(whichever is the latest). In serving the Notice, the Authority is required  to allow a 
period of at least 28 days for representations to be made concerning the Direction. 
The Authority has up to six months to decide whether to confirm the Direction and in 
doing so, it is required to take into account any representations. 
 
The Directions were sealed on 25th March, 2015 served on 27th March, 2015 and 
publicised on 3rd April, 2015. During the consultation period, four responses were 
received in respect of the Tenby Direction, all in support.  One response was from a 
private individual, the others from Tenby Town Council, Tenby Civic Society and 
Tenby Historical Society. 
 
In respect of the Newport Direction, a total of five responses were received, mostly 
requesting further information, with one letter of support from a private individual. No 
response has been received from Newport Town Council. 
 
If the Authority confirms the Directions, it has to give notice of the confirmation in the 
same way that it notified the making of the Directions. If confirmation is not made 
within six months, the Directions will lapse. 
 



 
Pembrokeshire Coast National Park    
National Park Authority (Ordinary Meeting) – 17th June 2015 

 
 
 
 
Conclusion 
 
Further to the service and publication of the Article 4(2) Direction Notice and the 
response received, it is appropriate for the Authority to formally resolve to confirm 
the Direction. 
 
Recommendations 
 

1. That the Article 4(2) Directions be confirmed in relation to the land within 
Newport and Tenby Conservation Areas highlighted on the maps provided in 
Appendix A. 

 
2. That Members note the formal Directions provided in Appendix B. 

 
 
Project Manager 
 
Rob Scourfield – Building Conservation Officer 
 
Officers Consulted 
 
Jane Gibson – Director of Park Direction and Planning. 
 
Enclosures 
 
Appendix A – Article 4(2) Map (Tenby and Newport) 
 
Appendix B – Article 4(2) Directions (Tenby and Newport) 
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